

COMMONWEALTH of VIRGINIA

Robert A. Nebiker Director

Department of Health Professions 6603 West Broad Street, 5th Floor Richmond, Virginia 23230-1712 www.dhp.state.va.us/ TEL (804) 662-9900 FAX (804) 662-9943 TDD (804) 662-7197

Virginia Board of Nursing Jay P. Douglas, RN, MSM, CSAC Executive Director

Board of Nursing (804) 662-9909 Nurse Aide Registry (804) 662-7310 FAX (804) 662-9512

December 8, 2003

Dawn M. Muth, R.N., C.R.N.A. 5500 Creek Crossing Drive Midlothian, Virginia 23112

Certified Mail 7160 3901 9844 2316 4215

Dear Ms. Muth:

Thank your for meeting with the Special Conference Committee of the Joint Boards of Nursing and Medicine and the Board of Nursing on November 5, 2003. The Committee's are of the opinion that there was insufficient evidence of a violation of the Nurse Practice Act or the Board of Nursing Regulations. Therefore, no action will be taken against your license to practice professional nursing or your nurse practitioner license in the Commonwealth of Virginia.

The Board of Nursing expects that you will maintain a course of conduct in your capacity as a professional nurse commensurate with the requirements of Title 54.1, Chapter 30 and 54.1-2957 of the Code of Virginia (1950), as amended, and the Regulations of the Board of Nursing.

Sincerely,

Susan Bell Rosen, R.N., F.N.P., J.D. Deputy Executive Director, Discipline

Sucan Bell Rosens

SBR/klb

cc: Robert Nebiker, Director, Department of Health Professions James L. Banning, Director, Administrative Proceedings Division Tammie D. Hall, Senior Adjudication Analyst Vicki Gwaltney Garrison, Pharmacist, Inspector (88929) Jessica Jones, Esquire

> Virginia Board of Nursing 1903 – 2003 Regulating Nursing – Protecting The Public